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Ensure Drawings and Procedures Are Accurate

On Oct. 11, 2008, a tank overfill of oleum (i.e., a solution of sulfur trioxide in 
sulfuric acid) spread a cloud of toxic and corrosive SO3/H2SO4 mist across 

three towns in Pennsylvania. Approximately 2,500 people were forced to 

	 • Operating procedures must be up-to-date and followed 
exactly. Any errors in procedures should be corrected.
	 • Operating procedures should be well-written and describe 
the process steps accurately to protect you, your company, and 
the community.
	 • Before the incident occurred, two di�erent process hazard 
analyses (PHAs) discussed the hazards of overfill. The studies 
noted the high-level power interlock as a safeguard. However, 
the emergency power supply was not noted on the drawings or 
in the operating procedures nor was it mentioned by the opera-
tors, which hid this weakness from the hazard review teams.
	 • All changes that can a�ect the process — including tem-
porary power supplies — need to go through MOC.
	 • Safety interlocks should not be used to routinely stop 
the filling of a tank. Instead, the operating procedures should 
identify the normal point to stop filling.

What Can You Do?
	 • During PHA meetings, look carefully at the drawings. If 
something is missing or does not match what is in the field, 
point that out.
	


